VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

ZONING BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 22, 2022
7:30 P.M.
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mike Wegescheide, with the following board members answering to roll call: Mike Wegescheide, Ron Krick, Wayne Muskopf, Mark Germann, Dave Graf, Charlie Butzinger and Michael Mueth. Adam Romero, the Zoning Administrator, was not present. 
A motion was made by Mark Germann and seconded by Wayne Muskopf to approve the October 25th minutes. The motion carried unanimously. 
Mike Wegescheide announced that there was one hearing on the agenda.


Hearing V-195 for a 20-foot rear setback at 514 West Adams Street
Crissy Pipik swore in all citizens wishing to speak.

SMITH HEARING: Mike Wegescheide stated the owner is Brenda Smith. The applicant is JL Schaefer Construction. The property is located at 514 West Adams Street and is in a R-1 district. Ms. Smith stated her previous home had woods behind her house but with this current home she can see all her neighbors. She would like to build a screened in patio so that she still had the feeling of being outside without feeling like she was being looked at. Mike clarified it would be built at the rear of the house. Ron Krick asked if JL Schaefer built the house. Ms. Smith answered yes, and he still has siding from it that he will use for the screened in patio. Mike asked if there was an existing patio. Ms. Smith answered yes but it will need to be torn up and repoured. Resident Kathy Kilgore stated she lives across the street. She asked if this decision would affect her side of the street. Mike explained that anyone needing a zoning variance on her side would also need to come in front of the board; the decisions are made on a case-to-case basis. Ron Krick made a motion to recommend granting a 20-foot rear setback variance instead of the required 25 feet on the southwest side of the property. Wayne Muskopf seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Mike Wegescheide stated the Village Board would make the final decision at their meeting on Monday, December 12th at 7pm at Village Hall.
OLD BUSINESS: Mike Wegescheide stated Building Commissioner Adam Romero informed him he met with Dean Malacarne. Mr. Malacarne has removed the storage containers. He is currently having a new water line put in but will be reorganizing the rest of his items, per ordinance agreement.
NEW BUSINESS: Mike Wegescheide stated there is nothing yet on the agenda for December.
A motion was made by Dave Graf and seconded by Ron Krick to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk           

                        Mike Wegescheide, President
